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Welcome back! It has been lovely to have happy, smiling little faces back in
school. Monday was a buzz of catching up with friends and getting settled
back into school. Children are now back into the swing of routines and into
the throws of new topics. Year 3 and 4 are getting ready for their Viking day
in a couple of weeks to get their topic off with a bang!

Our Always Award winners have finally had the raffle drawn. The children
who always show excellent manners, attitudes and conduct in and around
school are awarded a raffle ticket each week. At the end of every half term,
11 raffle tickets are drawn and the lucky winners receive invitations for hot
chocolate and marshmallows in The Woodlands. This is refreshed every half
term to give as many children the opportunity as possible. 

This term, we have welcomed Mrs Woods who will be working within school
as part of our team.  We are very much looking forward to working with her
and hope she will be happy here. 

We are working hard on our environment this year. You may have noticed we
have updated the signage at the front of school and we are creating some
beautiful displays in school. Mrs Bartlett and Mr Smith  are creating, building
and painting between them and the children are loving watching the
projects evolve, often choosing to spend their lunchtimes helping. Please
ask your child about them and come in at the end of the day and have a look.
Currently there is a lovely Book Nook in Year 1 and 2 and a beautiful display
in the  KS1 entrance.

As always, have a lovely weekend and enjoy the fireworks. 

Anna O'Shaughnessy

MON -, French Knitting, Outdoor &
Adventurous, Creative/Messy Play,
Story Telling & Curry after school
clubs, FDS KS2 Football

TUES -KS2 Football Club, Oak class
Parents’ Evening  

WEDS - School Photographers in,  KS1
Gymnastics & Rec/KS1 FDS football
clubs only, Oak class Parents’
Evening

THURS -   Soft Toy Making KS2
Gymnastics, KS2 RYDA Street Dance
clubs only

FRI - 

  w/c 6th November

314 361 233 267

 
Please note that
school-led after

school clubs finish at
4.15pm, this term.

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
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Attendance
Awards

Rec/KS1- Maple
KS2 - Elder
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PRIDE OF BROOKE HILL AWARD

Apple Class - Brodie

Willow Class - Oliver & Ela

Maple Class -  Jack 

Acer Class - Ruby S

Chestnut Class - Emma

Rowan Class -  Rose

Redwood Class -  Matilda
Elder Class - Ellis
Hazel Class - Toby

Oak Class - Rafferty

Flu Immunisations
The Community Immunisation team will be in
school on Tuesday 21st November to administer
the nasal spray flu vaccine to the children, from
reception to year 6. If you wish your child to
receive the vaccine you must complete the on-
line consent form, which can be found at
www.leicsandrutlandimms.co.uk  .  

The code for Brooke Hill Academy is LE137358.  
Full information can be found in the letter to
parents sent via ParentMail.

The consent system will close two working days
before the vaccination session.  You will not be
able to submit a consent form on the day.

If you have not completed the on-line consent
your child will not receive the vaccine.

Attendance is something we celebrate each
week in our Celebration Assembly on a

Friday. 
We are required to collate and update the
attendance figures for the local authority

each week. 
Going forward we will be monitoring

attendance closely to ensure that we are
hitting the targets given to the school by the

DFE.
Attendance letters for term 1 are in the

process of being sent out.

Poppy Appeal

If you would like to support the British Legion
Poppy Appeal we will have poppies and other

items, such as rulers, snap bands, pencils,
reflectors etc available next week.  They will

be in the Reading Shed every morning before
school. There is a suggested minimum

donation of £1 per item.

Whole school attendance - 96.6%

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/


VACANCIES FOR PARENT
GOVERNORS

WE ARE CURRENTLY LOOKING FOR
NEW PARENT GOVERNORS TO JOIN OUR

FRIENDLY GOVERNING BODY. OUR
GOVERNORS COME FROM A RANGE OF

DIFFERENT BACKGROUNDS, SKILLS AND
EXPERIENCE BUT ALL SHARE A

COMMON INTEREST OF WANTING THE
BEST POSSIBLE EDUCATION FOR THE

CHILDREN IN OUR SCHOOL.

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN BECOMING
A GOVERNOR  PLEASE EMAIL 

  
SLT@BROOKEHILLACADEMYTRUST.EDU

CATION
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO EVERYONE
WHO HAS HAD A BIRTHDAY THIS

WEEK.

LAILAH, TAYLA, OLIVIA, ISABELLA,
NOAH  AND WILLIAM

Photographs
Wrates School Photography, will be in

school on Wednesday 8th November, to
take photographs of all the children. You

will be able to purchase the photos of
your child.   If you do not want your child

to have a photograph taken, please
inform their class teacher, or the school

office before Wednesday. 

Year 3/4 
Ironically enough, the French topic for this term is talking about the weather!  Il y a
du soleil will hopefully be spoken about more than “il pleut”, but we certainly don’t

mind saying “il fait froid” when we have our big coats on.

Redwood Year 4 children have also started their Forest School sessions, so we cross
our fingers for good weather when they are up in the woodland.

Diary Dates
Friday 10th November -  To commemorate
Remembrance Day we are inviting children who
are members of uniformed organisations, such as
Beavers, Cubs, Rainbows, Brownies etc to wear
their uniform to school on the day.

Friday 17th November - To celebrate Children in
Need Day we are inviting children to wear yellow
and/or spots for a donation to the charity.  All
donations should be made via the donations
page on ParentPay which can be accessed at:-
 
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/
Default.aspx?shopid=12700

mailto:SLT@brookehillacademytrust.education
mailto:SLT@brookehillacademytrust.education
https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=12700
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=12700


Year 1 and 2
It has been lovely to welcome the
children back this term.  Our topic

this term is ‘Explorers‘.

To start off the children‘s learning,
they had fun taking part in a

treasure hunt to find out which
significant individual they will be

learning about.  They used the ipads
to scan QR codes then listened to

videos to find out information about
‘Columbus‘.  
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Year 5 and 6 have hit the ground running this term with our topic on
South America. We have looked at the variety of countries and cities

located there and talked about the climate. We have also learnt about
some of the endangered animals on the continent.

We have been learning how to write persuasively in our English lessons
and we will be putting our knowledge into practise next week when we

create a persuasive tourism leaflet, based on South America.

We have all enjoyed seeing our friends again after a couple of weeks off
and can’t wait to see what the rest of the term brings!




